

4 November 2022

School Community Hyundai Foreign School

Dear Members of the HFS community,

First, I would like to begin by thanking you for your support and assistance for Hyundai Foreign School. I am convinced that our school could not have reached where we are without unwavering support from the members of our school community.

It has been a few years since the school moved to the Hanmaeum Center and I am aware that you are very much interested in the school's relocation to a new site. As the chair of the HFS Board, I would like to confirm by way of this letter that the parent company HHI, Hyundai Educational Foundation and Ulsan Industrial Education Foundation are working diligently on this matter and that the school will relocate to a new site at the Ulsan College in the Dongu District in Ulsan by the end of 2023, i.e., during the winter break of the 2023-24 academic year. The school will resume teaching and learning at the new site in January 2024.

Please rest assured that the quality of education at HFS will not be affected by the relocation process and that the Board will continue to do our utmost to ensure that the school will continue to provide quality education for our students in a safe and secure environment.

Yours sincerely,

0 名列

Jonghee Lee

Chairman of the Board, Hyundai Foreign School Secretary General, Hyundai Educational Foundation/ Ulsan Industrial Education Foundation